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on one” meetings with stakeholders and small focus group meetings with key community 

members and user groups.  

 

A Draft Trail Master Plan 

The draft of the Rouge Park Trails Master Plan has now been made available to all 

stakeholders for comment and is available on the Rouge Park website. Trail locations and 

configurations were derived through a process of natural, cultural and heritage review.  

Fundamental to the study process was the determination of “ecological sensitivity zones” 

designed to inform the location of trails relative to the location of significant and rare 

flora and fauna species in addition to the location of recorded animal populations.  Site 

visits were undertaken to confirm the condition of existing trails and assessed views, 

vistas, natural features, hazards and other issues that might have an effect on the trail 

planning process. (Figures 9 through 12 identify the trail system in Markham and Figures 

6 through 9 identify the trail system in Toronto). 

 

Markham staff has reviewed the document in the context of the goals identified for the 

project and the functionality, safety and accessibility of the proposed trail system and 

linkages to existing and proposed Markham trails. The key areas of interest from south to 

north are as follows: 

 

1) Trail Connection – Connecting Toronto and Markham at Steeles Avenue East 

The primary north-south trail is proposed to cross the intersection of Steeles Avenue East 

and Reesor Road in the vicinity of the “Woodland Park Trail Area”. This is identified as 

a “challenge area” both in this study and in the trail planning work undertaken for the 

Bob Hunter trail system. The Rouge Park Trails Master Plan proposes that a “pedestrian 

bridge” be attached to the existing “vehicular bridge” over the Rouge River on the south 

side of Steeles Avenue as a temporary measure with the anticipation that improvements 

will be planned to the Steeles Avenue Bridge as part of a future capital project within the 

City of Toronto. This pedestrian bridge would provide access along the south side of 

Steeles Avenue. The route would continue on the south side of Steeles as an “asphalt 

multi-use trail” to a point at which a safe crossing of Steeles could occur. The Master 

Plan identifies an “informal” crossing from the south side of Steeles Avenue to the east 

side of Reesor Road (See Figure 2).  An informal crossing would not include the 

provision of traffic lights or overhead lit pedestrian signage. Safety issues have been 

raised and staff recommends that further review and consideration of this option be 

pursued.  We suggest that criteria be developed in consultation with the Town, Rouge 

Park Alliance, City of Toronto and the Region of York in order that a future EA or other 

studies can address a future pedestrian crossing when improvements to Steeles Avenue 

are undertaken.  

 

2) Trail Connection – Suggested Trail Connection through Cedar Grove Community Park  

The primary north-south trail is identified to proceed north of Steeles Avenue East along 

the east side of Reesor Road to Cedararena” where it enters the valley (See Figure 3).  In 

order to provide options, improve the trail experience and provide an off-road trail 

alignment, the Town has requested that a secondary section of trail be considered for 

inside Cedar Grove Community Park.  This trail will traverse the park to the north-east 








